
Carlisle Trails Committee 
Report of December 3, 2010 Meeting 

Bert Willard, Secretary 
 
Attendance: Henry Cox, Louise Hara, Marc Lamere, Steve Tobin, Kevin Smith,  
Bert Willard.   
Guests: Sylvia Willard, Jennifer Bridgman, Michael O’Laughlin. 
 
Documents Discussed in Agenda: 

None. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Minutes from November 5 meeting: 

The minutes were approved as amended. 
 
Spencer Brook Boardwalk and Observation Platform: 

Solid Earth Technologies is planning on installing the helical anchors on or 
about December 9. 

Kevin is to find out from Steve Hinton if Steve H. or the Trails Committee 
is supposed to come up with a materials list according to Steve H’s design. 

We need to let ConsCom know when the materials will be driven in to the 
site.  This needs to be done after the ground freezes and before it snows, which 
may grant us a short window. 

A motion passed unanimously to use the Trails Committee funds, if 
necessary, under $5K, and have them reimbursed by CCF. 
 
Ski Trails In Great Brook: 

There was a discussion of whether the Trails Committee should take a 
stand on the planned walking vs. skiing trails.  A motion passed to have Louise 
draft a letter, to be emailed to committee members, before mailing a hard copy to 
Gary Briere, DCR. 
 
Missing “Twin Peaks” sign: 

Steve Tobin and Marc Lamere will make a new sign and put it behind the 
stonewall away from the road. 
 
Schedule work in Chestnut Estates: 

A flagging walk was set up for Sunday, December 5, at 9:00 am.  Time 
permitting, we will then remove fallen trees in Estabrook Woods in Concord. 
 
Other scheduled work: 

Sunday, December 12, at 9:00 am was set to remove wood from a 
constructed “fort” near the town line behind the Greenough barn. 
 
Bench design: 



Bert reported his design has been tweeked, and the necessary boards were 
retrieved from the O’Rourke barn.  Hardware will be purchased next and the 
boards cut out. 

 
Thanksgiving walk: 
Nineteen people attended and compared to last year’s wash out, the walk was 
considered a success. 
 
Greenough work: 

The leaning tree that was threatening the boardwalk was removed by Bob 
Eaton, past committee member. 

The floating boardwalk was staked and cabled down. 
 
New Business: 
 
Schedule next meeting: 
The next meeting was set for Friday, January 7, 2011. 
 
 
 


